
22nd November 2019 

Crystal Class Newsletter: 

Next week is the big trip! We are all incredibly excited. The children are allowed 
to bring £5 for spending money so they can buy themselves something at the gift 

shop. The coach will be arriving at 8.00 am and we are aiming to set off at 
8.15am. All children will need to bring a warm waterproof coat and a packed 

lunch.  

This week: 

During this week, we have been tackling the world of exchanging! In column 
subtraction, the children have been extending their understanding by carrying 

out the method with tools and pictorially. This supports their full understanding 
of place value and why exchanging happens. The children have then moved on to 

problem solving with word problems and missing numbers. 

In English, we have continued to develop our vocabulary and our dictionary 
skills. The children have started to look at the features of a non-chronological 

report, including technical language. This will lead to their own non-
chronological report about the Oompa Lompas.  

We have started to research different chocolate products and the children have 
started to look up recipes for making their own products to be sold. As you can 

imagine, this has created a buzz of excitement in our class.  

We have also found time to practise our Oompa Lompa dances. The children have 
created sequences in pairs. 

     


